

Minutes of the meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on Tuesday 9<sup>th</sup> October 2018 in the Sports Pavilion.  
Present:- Parish Councillors Peirson (in the Chair), Arandle, Baker, Dickinson, Jeffrey, Stanley and Wardale.  
One member of the public.  
Clerk - J.Wardale

- 10/18/52      Apologies for absence  
Cllrs Slingsby and Brown
- 10/18/53      Declarations of Interest  
Cllr Baker for salt bin on Two Riggs
- 10/18/54      Minutes of the meeting held on 11<sup>th</sup> September 2018 were agreed and signed as a complete record.
- 10/18/55      Matters Arising  
**Salt Bin on Two Riggs**  
Cllr Baker reported that he had surveyed the residents of Two Riggs about the removal of the bin and they all wanted it returned. They would be willing to contribute to the cost of the grit. ERYC had agreed to return the bin but would not maintain as requested. They had suggested getting a private supply to fill the bin. It was suggested that a lock be put on the bin so that only people who have contributed could have a key. There was a discussion about whether the PC should pay for the salt and this was proposed.  
**Resolved** – 4 voted against paying for the salt and there were 2 abstentions. Cllr Baker could not vote.  
It was also agreed to ask ERYC if the bin can be returned, as it was removed, full of salt and also to clarify the position with the other bins if they are not used.

Standing orders suspended

**Tree work on Bishop Burton Road site**

A resident highlighted the mature trees that had been felled on the site of a property that is to be re-developed. He had approached the workers at the time and was told that it was private land and nothing could be done. He suggested that the PC insist that further trees are planted with any planning application. The resident offered to go around and suggest other trees that need conserving.

**Resolved** – when the plan is received to consider suggesting further tree planting to replace the ones removed.

Standing orders re-instated.

Peter Ward, the developer of the above site, had requested a meeting with the PC to discuss the new development.

**Resolved** – to invite to next meeting and to inform Mr Siddle about the proposed development to see if there can be some inclusion of affordable housing.

### **Flooding Issues**

Two residents have written about the problem of sewage escaping when there is heavy rain.

**Resolved** – The letters have already been forwarded to Dan Ashman at ERYC, but it was agreed to contact him again to express the fact that concerns have been raised before and nothing has been done.

Concerns were also expressed about any further housing developments that would put further pressure on the system.

It was also agreed to send photographs of the recent flooding on Canada Drive.

### **Highgate Tip**

Cllr Baker had arranged a visit with a contractor tomorrow to get an estimate for a new gate.

10/18/56

### ERYC Matters

#### **ERMOS Certificate**

East Riding Minimum Operating Standards Certificate had been applied for and received. It was a requirement for funding bids from ERYC.

#### **Allotment Land**

ERYC Environmental Control had analysed the allotment site at Bishop Burton Road and had passed it as suitable for its current use.

10/18/57

### Accounts for payment

J. Wardale	Salary and expenses September	£ 333.19
PKF Littlejohn	Annual Audit	£ 240.00
SFMC	Extra rubbish removal	£ 9.86
SFMC	Sportsfield rent	£1150.00
Eon	Sportsfield Approach road	£ 48.30
Village Hall	Donation for new windows	£2730.00
G. Foster	SFMC Grasscutting	£ 648.00
Eon	Direct Debit September	

10/18/58

### Correspondence received

#### **CADEY campaign**

Information had been received from Graham Stuart MP about his campaign to install defibrillators in rural areas.

It had been suggested that Gardham may benefit from having one installed and there was a discussion about the costs and small population of the hamlet.

**Resolved** – to enquire about the costs.

#### **Hornsea Offshore wind farm**

Further information had been received and there were to be information events, the nearest being Leconfield Village Hall on

Friday 26<sup>th</sup> October 2018 between 2pm and 8pm and Woodmansey Village Hall on Saturday 27<sup>th</sup> October 2018 between 10.30am and 4pm.

**Scam Mail information**

Royal Mail were raising awareness of the problems that scam mail can cause to vulnerable people.

**Resolved** – to put poster on noticeboard.

10/18/59

Pond Matters

A case management conference was scheduled for 11am on 18<sup>th</sup> October 2018 and Cllrs Jeffrey and Arandle had agreed to go.

10/18/60

Parish Council Committees

**Planning Applications received**

Erection of side extension 108 Canada Drive – no observations.

Erection of side extension 29 Highcroft – no observations.

Tree work

Felling of spruce 35 Main Street – no observations

10/18/61

Sportsfield Management Committee

Funding from WREN of £38,000 and ERYC of £20,000 has been agreed. Still waiting for FA funding news. They have asked for information about how the football teams will develop and grow and this has been publicised around the village.

The Sportsfield hedges have been trimmed.

The shipping container is still in place. There are problems getting the equipment to remove it.

The meeting ended at 9.20pm